M E M O 

TO:

Bob Berkopec

FROM:
Cynthia K. Friauf

DATE: 
July 14, 2000

RE:

Loan Repayment

The Board asked us to review the loans on the Lion and Hawley House in light of the receding portfolio performance during the first half of this year.  I’ve attached the particulars for each loan. 

Pending the June performance numbers, it is appears that the Foundation would benefit to completely pay off both loans.  The year to date portfolio return, as of May 31, is a negative (3.03%) vs. interest expense rates of 7.5% and 8.25%. The current market rates exclude an option to renegotiate a loan with a lender for a lower rate since the rate environment has steadily increased over the last several months.   

The Hawley House loans do not have any prohibitive clauses for prepayment.  The Lion House loan agreement has a prepayment clause.  Beth Boemer, Firstar, calculated the prepayment penalty of $18,299.63 as of the current date.  Beth advised me that the Bank would reduce the penalty to $5,000.   My reasoning for their willingness to reduce the penalty is encourage loan repayment since the loan is locked in at 7.5% and the prime rate is currently 9.5%.  Total current loan balances are $1,380,841.48.

The June performance and expected returns for the remainder of the year could change the recommendation to pay off the loans.  If the June performance shows a healthy return I would suggest waiting to watch performance over the next month.  If the markets remain choppy but on an upward trend, I would maintain the loans.  If the market trends down, or the Federal Reserve indicates they will raise rates again, I would pay off the loans.  

